A Meeting of Stretton Sugwas Parish Council was held in Stretton Sugwas Parish Hall Meeting Room on Thursday 19th September 2019 
PRESENT
Mr A Fellowes

Chairman
Mr J Robinson

Vice Chairman
Mr Howard
Mrs B Andrews
Mrs G Hume


Councillor Matthews 
Mrs Williams

Clerk

APOLOGIES

Mr G Cresswell
Mrs H Davies
MINUTES of meeting held on 18th July 2019 in Stretton Sugwas Village Hall Meeting Room.
Having been previously circulated were proposed for acceptance by Mr Howard and seconded by Mr Robinson.                                      All in favour and the minutes were signed off by the Chairman.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Any Councillor with an interest to declare was asked to stop the meeting to make their declaration.
There were no declarations of interest
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

1. Speeding on the A438: the clerk had contacted the police and they are looking into it.
2. Garden at 14 Roman Way had now been tidied up.

3. Hay Festival sign has been removed.
4. Boundary Hedge at Bank Cottage has now been cut back.
5. Footpath along Brockhall Wood – Duchy of Cornwall has cut back.
6. A480 from Wyevale to roundabout at Stretton Sugwas: monitoring would be taking place to see if it was possible to make the road 40mph limit from Kings Acre to just past Veldifer Lane approach. This is still ongoing.
7. Map of parish boundaries to be moved into main hall.
DATA PROTECTION

No further updates.

NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN REPORT

NDP Regulation 16 now complete and is now with the inspector.  The clerk had been sent questions from the inspector and these have been passed on to Kirkwells, our consultants, for their input.  Mr Robinson, steering committee chairman, had answered questions on behalf of the parish council and the questions had been sent to Herefordshire council for their input. When it is complete the questionnaire will be sent back to the Inspector.
FINANCIAL REPORT
1. Balance of account as of today is £20,267.05 Plus NDP grant of £,1344.60  Total £21,611.65.
2. An  invoice  for  £49.20  for  6 months   for  Website  proposed  for  payment  by Mrs Andrews, seconded  by  Mr Robinson. All in favour and cheque 100350 was duly signed.
3. Poppy Wreath for Remembrance Sunday. £20 proposed by Mrs Hume, seconded by Mrs Andrews. All in favour and cheque 100351 was duly signed.
PLANNING
1. Pinston House, Car boot site:  An appeal has been put forward against Herefordshire Council turning down the application for building 41 mixed houses.The parish council had sent in objections to this application which still stands. This appeal has been dismissed.
2. An application had been received for the new entrance to the Lakes and outline planning for 9 houses. Parish Councillors were happy with the entrance but objected to the outline planning for the road and houses on the site as they were concerned about the finished height. No Further update.
3. An application had been received for a house to be built in the garden of No 2 Sugwas Pool Cottages.  An objection had been returned as councillors were unhappy about the safety aspects of exit on to A438. This application has now been withdrawn.
4. The development site for 5 houses at Zaytoon is now for sale.
5. A new planning application will be coming in for the new footway from Church Cottages up to the Village Hall.  Parish Councillor were happy for people to walk across the grass at the memorial, which will link the two pavements. Awaiting further information from Herefordshire Council.
6. An application had been received for Church Cottage site to put in an outside access staircases to the garages for storage – the parish council had no objections.
CHURCH ROAD
Speeding was still a problem and there had been some near misses as people crossed the road from the footpath to the church. The clerk to enquire if double white lines could be put on the road from the entrance of the village hall to the 30mph signs.

There was also a problem with vehicles over 7.5tonne using the road, the clerk to contact the police to see if monitoring could be carried out on a Wednesday as this was market day and to enforce the limit.

The clerk to contact Mike Gill, our locality officer, on both these problems.
CORRESPONDENCE
· Gas inspections had been carried out. No significant readings found. Monitoring to continue.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
· Footpath from Roman Way up to the church needs cutting. The clerk to contact Mike Gill.
· A request had been received to see if the 40mph on the A480 past Priory Lane could be reduced to 30mph. The clerk to contact Mike Gill
· Layby opposite Zaytoon – It had been reported  that The tenant at No 1 Sugwas Pool Cottages had been seen dumping garden refuse in the layby. Mr Howard said that he would go and speak to them, as this was an offence and the person could be fined up to £1,000 for the offence.
· Could the parish council buy some bulbs for planting in the village, This was approved: people involved in purchasing them to bring receipt to the clerk for payment.

· Mrs Hume was looking for local photographs of the parish to make calendars – if anyone had got any please let Mrs Hume have them.
· Copse – Discussion of use of the Copse to be put on the agenda for next meeting.  If anyone has any ideas please let the clerk know.

· If anyone has any ideas for facilities for the parish, please let the clerk know so that this can be discussed.

· Councillor Matthews said that there was a meeting of Herefordshire council on 11th October when there may be an update on the bypass situation.
· Herefordshire council have had a grant to revamp some of the city centre.

· Engineers are looking at the cycleway from Credenhill to Stretton Sugwas to see if it could be extended 

round Brook Cottage where the road narrows.
Date of Next Meeting: November 21st 2019 at 7pm in Stretton Sugwas Village Hall Meeting Room.
There being no other business the meeting closed  8.10pm
2

